## CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX General Membership Meeting August 14, 2018

The General Membership meeting was called to order at 6 pm by President Otis Smith. There were 8 Directors/Board members present. Five members at large were present. President Otis Smith asked all to read July's meeting minutes and for any additions or corrections. There were none. Vice President Mike Cannella made a motion to accept the minutes with Chief Range Officer seconding the motion. Accepted and passed by all. **Old Business:** President Otis Smith thanked all volunteers that helped with the Bill Read Wobble Shoot and BBHC shoot. There were some problems but all corrected by shoot time on Friday. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that he will be meeting with some staff members at the Museum in the coming days. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that his Sporting Clays State Shoot netted \$11,000 and all went smoothly. He also thanked the volunteers that helped with Sporting Clays and the lunch girls. Could not have done any of it without all their help. President Otis Smith said that he, Vice President Mike Cannella and Treasurer Mike Schnell met with the Commissioners and got \$5700 additional for the road paving/chipping up to the Rifle Range. Vice President Mike Cannella said that the seal coating will be done in front of Sporting Clays at the end of September. President Otis Smith called Bill Sheets and added us to the paving schedule. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that Young Life has between 80 and 100 shooters for their annual fund raiser. Vice President Mike Cannella said that the gate program has the ability to interface with a camera. Will look further into it.

**New Business:** Skeet Venue manager Dave Ruhl resigned as Venue manager and Director. President Otis Smith said that for the time being Trap and Sporting Clays will sell coins to operate Skeet. The Skeet houses will be filled on Wednesdays and one weekend day — until a new Venue Manager steps up. The components will be inventoried and sold off. Bobi Miller said that her shoot will be Saturday. Ducks Unlimited will have a youth shoot at Trap on Saturday with 6 -10 shooters. Range rental fee has been established and there will be no fee for tent camping. No further business — with all monies turned in Vice President Mike Cannella made a motion to adjourn with Treasurer Mike Schnell seconding the motion.

Respectfully submitted:

Adjourned at 6:25 pm

Otis E. Smith – President

Katie Brass-Secretary